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From the Principal… 

History of Bell  
A significant part of the celebrations for our 90th 
Anniversary has been a historical unit of work 
conducted by inquiry teams in the Grade 3 and 4 area. 
Students and teachers have delved deep into the 
archives and discovered some fascinating artefacts 
that capture the story of Bell‘s nine decades of 
existence. On display in the mezzanine above the 
Library are old record books, letters, notices, plans, 
newspaper articles, sports trophies and an amazing 
array of photos that take us back in time. The children 
have presented stories by past students from many 
decades in both written and video formats to make 
history come alive in our minds and hearts. 

 
Past students and teachers have wandered through 
the display area during their tours today and it 
prompted many memories and some wonderful 
stories. All the grades will explore the artefacts next 
week to get a taste of Bell history. We will leave the 
displays up until the end of week 10 to give 
parents/carers and other past students a chance to 
explore this amazing inquiry work by the team. 

 

There are even some innovative ideas about the future 
‘Bell Prime’ as our young futurists have predicted what 
school will look like in another 90 years.  Take a 
look...it’s well worth your time!  

 
 

Grade Placements 2019  
As outlined in last week’s newsletter, parents and 
carers have their opportunity to provide key 
information that helps us make an informed decision 
about 2019 grade placements:  
 

 Input is optional and needs to be through a google 
form via the following link: 
http://bit.ly/bpsinput2019   

 Comments need to be solely about your child’s 
specific needs; requests about the perceived 
performance of a teacher will not be considered.  

 Requests to be grouped with certain children will 
be considered, however ultimately staff must make 
professional judgements about grade 
combinations taking into account all children’s 
academic, social and emotional development and 
the anticipated dynamics of each group.  

 We value parent and carer input, however there 
are no guarantees.  

 The deadline is Monday 19 November, no late 
correspondence will be accepted. 

 

More information about the three step-up sessions 
will published in next week’s newsletter. 
 

Holiday Program at Bell 
I am pleased to announce the start of a Holiday 
Program run by OSHClub this January after a positive 
response to the survey last term. A number of parents 
indicated they would consider the program once they 
knew more details. Please scroll down for further 
information about the January program that was 
planned by Liz, in consultation with the current OSH 
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kids. Subsequent programs that will be offered during 
the school holidays next year will have a similar flavour 
always with input from the users, both students and 
parents. 
 

P-3 Mini Aths Day 
A reminder that next Friday 23 November we have the 
Mini Aths morning for the Prep to Grade 3 students. 
The event will be mostly on the south oval and run 
from 9.20am-11.30am. Teachers Rebecca Foulds (PE) 
and Rose Pennini (JSC) are working with the senior 
members of the Junior School Council to organise lots 
of activities to promote athletic skills and good old 
fashion fun with our younger people at Bell. Parents 
and carers are most welcome to come along and enjoy 
the event. 
 

Start of 2019 School Year 
To assist parents and carers with organisation for the 
start of next year, the school is planning to have the 
first two days pupil free, similar to the past few years. 
Tuesday 29 January is a state-wide curriculum day and 
Wednesday 30 January is designated our second 
curriculum day subject to School Council approval next 
week. Both days will be used as professional learning 
and collaborative planning days for all staff. 
 

David Twite 
Principal 
 

OSH Club Vacation Care… 
 

As you may be aware, Holiday Program is now at Bell 
Primary. This will begin these Summer Holidays, 
between Monday 7 January – Friday 25 January 2019. 
BOOKINGS ARE NOW OPEN!! 
 

Please book through the online portal for those of you 
already enrolled. If you would like to enrol, please 
head to the OSH Club website: 
www.oshclub.com.au/vacationcare  
 

Please see the planner in this Bulletin which includes 
3x excursions, x3 incursions and daily activities.  
Suggestions are now welcome for April’s Vacation 
Care. 
 

Any further questions or queries please do not 
hesitate in contacting Customer Service on 1300 395 
735 or oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au  
 

On-Line Lunch Order Delivery… 
 

Just a note to remind parents that Classroom Cuisine 
on-line lunch orders cannot be guaranteed to arrive 
for the first break at 11.30am.  Generally they do. 
 
Wednesdays and Fridays are their busiest days, so it 
may be an idea to send along a snack for your child to 
eat at 11.30am, just in case the delivery is delayed. 

Important Dates 2018 & 2019… 
 

NOVEMBER 
 Mon 19: 3S Map Project Arts Perf. at Assembly @9am 

 Wed 21: Prep Transition #3 (S1 9.10-10.10; S2 10.30-11.30) 

 Wed 21: Triathlon, N/cote Aquatic Centre, 9am-12.30 

 Wed 21: Bell Arts Film Evening, 3.30-6.30pm 
 Thu 22: School Council Meeting @ 7pm 

 Thu 22: Building Bell Meeting, Merri Clan @ 7.30pm 

 Fri 23: Prep to Gr3 Mini Aths Morning, South Oval, 
 9.20am-11.40am 

 Sat 24: Election Day Stalls 

 Wed 28: Prep Transition #4 (S1 9.10-10.10; S2 10.30-11.30) 
 

DECEMBER 
 Thu 13: School Council Meeting @ 7pm 

 Tue 18: Grade 6 Graduation Ceremony, tbc 

 Thu 20: G6 Celebration– Luna Park Big Day Out 

 Fri 21: Final Day Term Four, 1.30pm dismissal 
 

JANUARY 2019 
 Tue 29: Curriculum Day #1 (Student Free) 

 Wed 30: Curriculum Day #2 (Student Free) 

 Thu 31: First Day Term One:  Grades 1-6 
 

FEBRUARY 2019 
 Fri 1: First Day Term One:  Preps (Group A only) 

 Mon 4: First Day Term One:  Preps (Group B only) 
 

Building Bell News… 
 
This week we've continued to communicate with Kat 
Theophanous and Lydia Thorpe. They both know how 
much we need funding for our master plan and how 
the funding can influence votes. Both women, along 
with Ged Kearney, will be guest speakers at Bell's 90th 
birthday celebrations today. 
 
Two public education forums are scheduled for next 
week:  the Preston Education Forum (Monday 19 
November) and the Northcote Education Forum 
(Tuesday 20 November). Each will feature a panel 
discussion, followed by Q and A. Full details on 
Facebook: @prestoneducation @northcoteeducation 
 
With just one week until the State election, please 
keep active on social media - we smashed 400 
Facebook 'likes' this week - and have a chat to your 
local pollie! 
 

Mango Reminder… 
 
Just a reminder that the mangoes are due to be 
delivered during the week of Monday 10 December.  
We should be advised sometime next week of the 
exact date. 
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Election Day Stalls… 
 
Please lend us a hand… sign up to help next Saturday 
for the finest democracy sausages and vegie burgers 
in the North! 
 
With the State Election coming up next Saturday 24 
November, Bell Primary School is again a polling 
station and we will be setting up Election Day stalls to 
sell democracy sausages; cakes and baked items, some 
plants, and Mary will also provide coffee from the 
glorious Pookie May.  
 

 
 
Cake packaging will be sent home early next week so 
that you can send items along on Friday 23 November, 
or you can bring items along on Saturday morning.  We 
will be ready to start selling from 8.00 am on 
Saturday…we aim to have goods available in many 
price points so single biscuits/cupcakes through to 
whole cakes and slice trays are all extremely welcome!  
 

Please remember no fresh cream or dairy, and make 
sure we have a list of ingredients also… 
 
Please follow the link here to sign up to help out – 
remembering that the funds raised will go towards 
helping all our glorious children with improvements to 
Bell Primary…  http://signup.com/go/oBBvYtF 
 
Sausage sizzle is in desperate need of helpers…can you 
please give us an hour or 2? 
 
Any contribution you can make to the day will be 
greatly appreciated and you will also have a lot of fun 
along the way. 
 
Any questions, please call Kathryn Fraser on 0415 604 
656. 
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Community News… 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 



FREE FOOT HEALTH SCREENING FOR CHILDREN 

 



 

 


